Executive Board Meeting

October 26, 2015

1) Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Marilyn Mammano, President at 5:30 PM
2) Present: Marilyn Mammano, Ron Centamore, Jackson Boren, Rochelle Golub, Doug Sterner,
Betty Shelley, Barbara Weinstein, Brucie Cummings, Chuck Black

Robert Larsen, President from Flagler Village stopped by and urged members to continue to
collect signatures for Our Central Park and to stop in at the Sustainability Board Meeting next
door

3) Discussions-the following issues were discussed

* Code Compliance-there is a new initiative the city’s code compliance has begun
whereby a compliance officer and neighborhood association member(s) tour areas
together. A lot of our discussion was about the pros and cons of this. The consensus
was that how the code compliance department and officers work is a potential area for
CFLCA to get involved, provide feedback and foster improvement.

* CVC (Citizen’s Volunteer Committee) and Green Your Routine-there was discussion
about how these programs are currently working and how they “coordinate” with the
efforts of the Neighborhood Volunteer Office. Consensus was that the programs are
good, but may need some “tweaking” and updating—and more opportunities for
participation. Hal Barnes could not make the meeting. We have been urging CVC to
meet and become active again since that is the way our members earn points for NCIP
projects. Betty Shelly will push for a meeting. Coordination among the three programs
is needed as well as enhanced opportunities for our members to earn points and $$$.

4) President’s Report-Marilyn presented the recently received Draft 2016 Legislative
Priorities for the City Commission. She highlighted the vacation homes and sober house issues.
After general discussion, we determined that not all City priorities will be specifically related to
neighborhood issues. So, we will identify our CFLCA neighborhood issues priorities so we can
communicate that to the City/Commission and keep our focus on them.
5) New Business-
* Theme for Christmas Meeting-will recognize/thank those neighborhood associations
that have been active/supportive of CFLCA throughout 2015.
* Next Board Meeting-set date of Dec. 215t
* Legislative Round-up-will be in March Best not to do this in January.
6) Upcoming General Meeting:
We will invite Superintendent Runcie or the Parks Department and may have to push
Code Enforcement off another month
7) Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 7:00.

Respectfully submitted, Barbara Weinstein, Recording Secretary



